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Important Contacts in the Church 

 
Pastor:  Rev. Ryan Travis, 217-413-4272 
Email: pastorryan@firstchurchdecatur.org 
Prayer Chain:  Bette Fankhauser , 877-6723 
Email: blfankhauser@comcast.com 
Playmates Preschool:  Interim Director: Alfreda Tribout 
Newsletter Editor:  Bill Huebner, 876-1446, cell 855-7677 
Email: wshuebner.editor@prodigy.net 

Our Mission is to worship God,  

Welcome all who seek God, and 

Express our faith in our actions. 

Church Contact Information: 

3465 N. MacArthur Rd. 

Decatur, IL 62526 

Telephone:  877-2216        

Email:  firstchurchdecatur@sbcglobal.net 

Website:  www.firstchurchdecatur.org 

Office Hours:  Mon. ïThursday, 8:00-4:30 

Congregational Comments is a publication of 1st Congregational UCC, 3465 N. MacArthur Rd., Decatur, IL.  62526-1450.  Published monthly, it is used to keep its members informed 

about programs of the church and to report news about First Churchôs people 

 Worship and Sunday School Times 

 
   9:00 am - Traditional Worship Service 
   9:15-10:15 am Sunday School 
 10:00 am - Fellowship Hour 
 11:00 am - Contemporary Worship        
       Service 
 11:15-11:40 am Sunday School 
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A Note from Pastor Ryan 
Pastor Ryan 

 

 Why Mere Words Can Make Us So Mad 

John the Baptist was beheaded because he spoke out against the adulterous rela-
tionship King Herod had with his brotherôs wife, angering the woman at the heart of 
the affair (Matthew 14:1-12). Stephen became the first Christian martyr because he 
told Jewish authorities that God did not live in the Temple, something that was at the 
core of their religious identity (Acts 7:44-60). If these two figures in our faith history 
can teach us anything, itôs that talking about politics and religion is a dangerous en-
terprise. And, yet, we must talk about both. 

I am the kind of person who reads both the Atlantic (left) and National Review (right), 
listens to both Rush Limbaugh and NPR, and appreciates both the Washington Post 
(liberal) and the Wall Street Journal (conservative). And as much as I fault cable 

"news" for dumbing down our culture, I can even suffer through CNN and Fox News on occasion. Though I 
have my own strong (stubborn?) convictions, I like to have my worldview challenged. Usually, I find my view-
points strengthened, but just occasionally, I am persuaded by the other side. At the very least, by listening to 
everyone -- including those with whom I strongly disagree -- I gain a more balanced view of the world around 
me, and that is indispensable to a pastor. Trust me, this was not always the case. I had to learn to do this, and 
I was often pulled kicking and screaming.  At first, I was angry, defensive, and frightened that I might lose 
what I truly held dear. Once I got over that -- that is, I trusted God to guide me -- I realized the great value in 
this exercise, but it took lots of time and effort, and I had to step out of my comfort zone on many occasions.  

And therein lies the problem. We get disturbed by the political and religious opinions of other people 
because we arenôt confident in our own. Deep inside, we are afraid the other person could be right. Even if we 
are convinced those on the other side are wrong, we worry that their ideas might gain traction and weôll be 
marginalized. The way many of us deal with this fear is by getting angry. For starters, anger shuts down the 
rational regions of our brain, so we donôt have to even consider the other person might just be at least partially 
right ï it generates an escape from our anxiety. Operating on the sheer emotion of outrage, we blindly lull our-
selves into a position of superiority, condemning others and trying to shame or scare them into silence.  

Whenever we feel anger and rage rise up on the inside after someone has committed no other offense 
than to speak his or her mind, we are compelled to pause and ask ourselves why weôre so upset. Itôs really not 
the other person who has angered us; itôs an insecurity within ourselves. After all, if we truly were sure about 
the rightness of our position, why would we feel so threatened?  

It also is a sign of a lack of faith in God. God has promised to never leave nor forsake us (Hebrews 
13:5). God always provided a faithful remnant of people, even when society broke strongly against Godôs fol-
lowers (Isaiah 11:11-16). Whatever our opinions ï progressive, conservative, or otherwise ï recognize this: 
Our anger toward our opponent is misplaced.  We need to ask the hard questions of ourselves instead.  We 
really are commanded to love our enemies and pray for those who persecute us (Matthew 5:44). But youôll 
never be able to do that until you are secure in God, and subsequently where you stand.  Our insecurities are 
no excuse for bad behavior toward others.  

In Christ, 

Ryan 
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LENTEN BIBLE STUDY 

 

Pastor Ryan will lead a Thursday evening Bible study during the season of Lent. The study begins on Feb. 15 
and will focus on the topic, "What's Wrong With Us?.And What God Is Doing About It."  The study will explore 
why we often feel so stressed, lonely, tired, depressed, angry, bewildered, frustrated, and out of place. It will 
also explore God's remedy for this broken aspect of our nature. 

The study will take place in the Lounge from 6-7:30 p.m.  All are welcome. 

Womenôs Fellowship 

February 16th the Women's Fellowship will hold their Annual Valentine Chocolate Tea at 1:00 PM in Fellow-
ship Hall.  Invite your friends to come and enjoy the afternoon with us. Janice Kahila will present a PowerPoint 
program on her daughters work in Occupational Therapy in Haiti. Questions and reservations  contact Darla 
lmweltmer@juno.com Martha 877-7468, Norma 877-3952 or Ellen 875-0835. Make a reservation so we have 
enough of everything!! 
 
Hope to see a large crowd!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Decatur Area Church Women United 

 
Decatur Area Church Women United will hold their Representatives Meeting and Bible Study on Monday Feb-
ruary 12th at 9:00 AM at St. Peter's African Methodist Episcopal Church, 515 S. Church Street.  
  
The Bible Study will be led by Ardena Hunter leading us to World Day of Prayer which will be held at First 
United Methodist Church on Friday March 2nd at 1:00 PM.  All are invited to attend and for more information 
contact Darla lmweltmer@juno.com. 

mailto:lmweltmer@juno.com
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ELEVATOR CAMPAIGN 

As the Status Report below shows, with the money we have available from the Reserve Fund, we have 

enough money to install the elevator. Additional money has come in since this report was prepared. When all 

the pledges are received in the next two years, we should be able to repay the Reserve Fund most of the 

money we are borrowing.  

Property Ministry is beginning work with the contractor and we hope to have a final contract ready for approv-

al at the February Church Council meeting.  

Thank you all for your generous giving to this great project.  

Bill Huebner, Church President  
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Dear FIRST CONGREGATIONAL UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST, 
 
The Kroger Family of Stores is committed to bringing hope and help to local communities. We do this through 
a variety of activities, including charitable giving, sponsorships and the unique Community Rewards Program 
of Kroger. We are also committed to carefully protecting our customers' personal information. In order to meet 
their expectation of privacy, we have adopted a simple policy to never share a customer's personal infor-
mation. Our privacy policy applies to Community Rewards participation as well. As your neighborhood food 
retailer, we deeply value our ability to support local organizations like yours. 
 
Your supporters (30 households) who shopped at Kroger between 10-1-2017 and 12-30-2017 (Cycle 2017, 
Qtr 4) have contributed to your $90.29 total donation. Your organization will be receiving a Kroger check in 
this amount within 30 days from 1-16-2018. If you have any questions, please email mia.carter@kroger.com 
or visit our website at www.krogercommunityrewards.com. Thank you for your continued support of your local 
Kroger store. 
 
Don't forget to use your newsletter, website, and events to encourage your supporters to link to your organi-
zation. The more your supporters shop with us, the more money your organization will earn! 
 
Thank you,  
Community Rewards Staff 
 
 
Thank you all that are using Kroger Rewards Program and lets have more of you join in. 
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Mitten Tree Looking Good 



Cancelling Church Service 
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DECEMBER 2017 FINANCIAL REPORT 
   

    Dec 17        YTD 

Budget Income  $18,288.92  $201,178.12   

Budget Expense  $17,714.72  $194,861.92 

Income   $23,915.00  $202,406.90 

Expenses   $22,921.11  $200,488.56 

Finance Notes 

 

WINTER WEATHER POLICY:  In the event of inclement weather, if church services are cancelled, 
the decision will be made by 6:00am on Sunday mornings.  A message will be posted on the church 
telephone system no later than 7:00am.  To check the message, call 877-2216.  After the recorded 
greeting plays, press "5" for general announcements. 
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Calling all Volunteers 

 
 


